C110.

Communication

CW(PM) - December 3, 2024

Item No. 5

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Assunta Ferrante</u>

Subject: FW: [External] Opposition to proposed development at Hwy 27 & Nashville Rd

Date: Monday, December 2, 2024 11:45:03 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.pnq</u>

From: Lorraine McNair ·

Sent: Monday, December 02, 2024 11:44 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Opposition to proposed development at Hwy 27 & Nashville Rd

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

I would like to register my strong objection to the proposed building of a 7-14 storey building on this very busy corner. It is very concerning that the safety, accessibility and historic look and feel of our community is being ignored. There have been endless studies about the lack of parking and traffic flow in around our lovely historic village. How can a huge monstrosity even be considered given all this? This would severely limit access and pedestrian traffic in our already congested community. I urge the members of council to consider the long term impact of allowing such a blatant ignorance of the wishes of the voters and residents of the village in allowing this. Thank you

Lorraine McNair Secretary-Treasurer Carbon Steel Profiles Ltd 905-799-2427



